




no more until Audun requests it with the promise of using 
them. 

4) Mark said he has had customers respond positively to the 
area (being on top of the hill and near the warming hut). In 
the past they would go to Ballaine Lake. 

e. Regarding the kink in the trail around the grooming equipment 
1) Scott, Audun and Stan believe this can be straightened 

without much effort. 
2.   Biathlon 

1. Biathlon was an approved activity by NCS some years ago (About 3). 
2. NCS at the time requested signs be posted to warn recreational skiers 

that biathlon was happening. 
3. We also do not allow biathlon participants to have bullets in the gun 

while skiing. 
4. Jason has some simple trail improvements to do to make the area 

more functional for biathlon events. 
5. Kara and Mark spoke post meeting, they will ensure that a biathlon 

section will be included in the developing Rifle/Archery Range 
Management Plan. 

 


